IBSA Joint Statement on the Reform of the Multilateral System

We. the Intermational Relations and Forelgn Ministers of India, Brazil
and South Africa have come together on 26" September 2019 In New
York, guided by the principle of sovereignty and our shared values of
freedom, the rule of law, respect for human rights and democracy, as
well as our steadfast commitment to promote a more Inclustve,
responsive and participatory international governance architecture.

Al a Ume of significant and pressing global challenges, India. Brazil
and South Africa acknowledge our common objectives and shared
responsibility to help bulld a peaceful, secure and prosperous world.
The right to development and equality of opportunities are critical
means Lo achieve such goals.

In this context, our countries continue to engage together as positive
forees for change. The mululateral system needs to be reformed, so as
to ensure that It works effectively for all States and peoples.

As large democracies and vibrant nations, we believe that people
should be placed at the centre of Inclusive international governance.
We are committed to reforming the multilateral system (n order to meet
the needs and expectations of our peoples, as well as to respond to
increasing global challenges.

We reallirm our commitment to enhance the volee and representation
of emerging and developing economies, especially those in Africa, in the
decislon-making bedies of multilateral institutions,

The comprehensive reform of the United Nations (UN) system.
including that of the UN Security Council. remains a crucial
international undertaking. As we welcome, Inter-alia, the cooperation
between the United Natlons and IBSA countries, as well as with
regional organisations and Institutions, such as the African Union
Peace and Security Council (AUPSC), in the promotion of international
peace and security, we remalin committed to working together for the
expansion of membership in both the permanent and non-permanent
categorices for achieving a more representative, Inclusive and equitable
UN Security Council.

In this regard, IBSA countries remain concerned with the slow pace of
Inter-Governmental negotiations on UN Security Council reform. which
have not produced tangible progress in the United Natlons General
Assembly (UNGA). With the onset of the 75" annlversary of the UN in
2020, we urge redoubling of efforts to achieve progress on this issue,
with a view to an early comprehensive reform of the Security Council.

The reform of the international economic governance architecture,
including the World Trade Organisation (WTO) and the international
financtal (nstitutions, should also be a priority. IBSA countries have
contributed meaningfully In making the intermational economic
governance architecture more representative and democratic, and will



